[image: image1.jpg]Republika e Kosovés * Republika Kosovo ¢ Republic of Kosovo
Institucioni i Avokatit té Popullit « Institucija Ombudsmana » Ombudsperson Institution






Recommendation letter  

Ex Officio 257/2020

Ombudsperson Institution 
Versus  

Ministry of Infrastructure and Environment
Communication on this occasion has been conducted through e-mail in a view of undertaking hastier measures related to the issue. Ombudsperson’s Recommended Letter has been addressed to the Deputy Minister of the Ministry of Infrastructure and Environment on 1 April 2020, through representative of the Ombudsperson 
(The original text of the e-mail)

Dear Mr. Deputy Minister  
Please allow me initially, on behalf of the Ombudsperson, to thank you for the Ministry's commitment for good management of unexpected situations in the course of pandemic period, with the main emphases on organization of the round-trip process through special air and land lines in the country and vice versa, of our citizens and others. 
In this regard, the Ombudsperson Institution, in the function of exercising of constitutional and legal mandate, for protection of human rights and fundamental freedoms, has followed up citizens’ returning process from other countries.
Even though aware with respect to the difficulties faced by institutions in managing citizens’ return organizing process in the country during this situation, through this e-mail we would like to raise concerns addressed by returnees regarding possible restrictions of human rights, after their arrival at Prishtina International Airport "Adem Jashari”.
The concern of returned citizens from abroad, raised with the Ombudsperson Institution, relates to taking photos of each of them, without their consent, in the lobby of the airport, without disclosing the reason for such deed. Particular distress is publication of such photos on the Ministry of Infrastructure’s Facebook page, without any measure which would make impossible their identification. 
Being aware of institutions’ overload during citizens’ entry organizing process, lack of staff’s experience in this regard as well as public interest to be informed, with regard to protection of citizens’ rights and in particular the right to privacy, and in order to avoid unintentional omissions in administration of the process, always bearing in mind that human rights cannot be set on second place, even in a pandemic situation, 
We recommend:
- in the same and similar situations, responsible officials of the Ministry of Infrastructure to disclose the purpose of making such photos;

- on the occasion of making photos public, to strive to protect citizens’ identity. 
 We look forward to hearing from you regarding measures to be undertaken by you to implement the recommendations with regard to protection of citizens’ rights, which undoubtedly is our common goal. 
The copy of the letter should be forwarded to the Minister of Infrastructure and Environment and other responsible officials
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